
District Camp Final checks!!!!! 

 

Dear Parents, Carers, Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Explorers, Leaders and 

Helpers,  

 

Only two weeks to go before our Camp!!! Here are a few 

reminders………… 

 

We have been given a “time Slot” to arrive at Fordell main car park 

between 19.00 – 19.30 on the Friday evening. Please do not arrive 

before or after this time as there are other Groups who will be 

arriving. If you are going to be late please phone me on the number 

attached. It would be advisable to car share as it will be very busy. 

Your Section Leader will be there to meet you and for you to sign in 

– remember to hand any medication over at this time. 

 

Pick up on Sunday will be at 16.00. You can come to the site and pick 

up your child. As usual, please remember to inform your Leader that 

you are going.  

 

We will be putting up tents on Thursday night at 19.00. If you are 

available to help please let me or your Section Leader know. We will 

also be looking for help to take the tents down on Sunday afternoon. 



  

 Remember to bring a pillow if you need one. As you will be in a 

tent, rucksacks are the preferred way to bring your belongings. 

Beavers, not so important as you are inside. Please everyone 

pack for yourself and that way you will be able to find 

everything!!!  

 Please do not bring any money with you to camp – you won’t 

need it! The Camp shop will be open from 16.00 on Sunday to 

purchase souvenirs with your parents.  

 Please do not bring ANY mobile phones or electronic games 

with you. If we think that you need to get hold of your parents, 

we will do it for you. 

 Please do not bring any fizzy juice with you as we have a lot of 

new tents and don’t want them ruined.  

 Please don’t bring any tuck with peanuts as we have child with a 

severe nut allergy. Please be sensible with the amount of tuck 

you bring. The menu is FAB.  

 Please remember your WATER PROOFS (not shower proof) and 

boots or wellies. All activities are outside, even in the rain!! 

  You do need to bring a water bottle to keep in your day 

rucksack. 

 Please remember to have all medication clearly labelled with 

name, dose and times. Medication must be handed into your 

Section Leader on arrival.   



 Please, please make sure everything is clearly labelled with 

your name and preferably “44th Fife” as this is a District Camp. 

 

Finally….   

Parents/Carers, if you need to get hold of your child or leader in an 

emergency, whilst at Camp, please phone me on my mobile day or 

night. I will be the home contact for this Camp. Mobile ‘phone 

number: 07771783977   

 

Enjoy your weekend!!   

 

Yours in Scouting Kathy Williamson 


